Lambda Alliance Meeting Notes 4/14/08
I. Welcome and Attendance
Eliza, Marty, Anna, Enmanuel, Tony, Michael, Alec, Matt, Yana, Dennie
II. Exec Reports
Eliza: I have nothing

Enmanuel: No

Alec: I am the student representative for the fratenirty and sorority board and campus and community and engagement.

Matt: Univeristy Committee of Open Expression

Dennie: Also on a committee next year (Diversity and Equity—Campus Climate). Also we are going to be sending out a survey. Try to get your constituents to respond to it. What issues everybody wants us to tackle. It’s really important that we get as many as possible. Also, we are going to need a new finance chair and development, please tell them to contact me.
III. Constituent Group Reports
Marty: Having our last GB Mtg on Wednesday in Huntsman from 8 – 9 in G94. We want everyone to come. Next Wednesday we are having an event with PriceWaterHouseCoopers. They are widely known for their accounting but we will focus on consulting.

Anna: QSA is having a BBQ on Sat from 1 – 5. Trying to help out with Day of Silence on the 25th. Senior Fairwell on Sunday April 27th from 3 – 7. Might be having a study break on May 1st. No other GB Mtg.

Tony: QPOC is having a GB Mtg tomorrow: POC Erotic poetry. Next Tuesday we are having a seder with J-BaGeL.

Michael: ALLIES is planning a Day of Silence next Friday. Haven’t heard back from QPOC. We’ll send out an email tomorrow for more information. Giving out the shirts next week. It might not be Monday, so probably Tuesday.
Yana: Meeting for PATH this Wednesday at 9. A closing and opening meeting. Talk about what we’ve done and what we plan to do and try to push the group forward next year. It would introduce them into the group. The QPOC J-BaGeL dinner will be huge. On the 22nd we are having a Passover Seder. Free food, Ethiopian jewish Hillel stuff. Please RSVP to Terrence.

Matt: Also I’ll be in a religious panel tomorrow night from 7 – 9.
IV. Old Business

A. Blood Drive Proposal
Alec: Basically the UA passed a revised version of our proposal. They added a lot of additional context and research. Most importantly, every single member for the UA voted for it except one exception. No more proposals will be passed this session. This gives us more positive publicity in the DP next week. 

Dennie: There are several appendices for the proposal that I didn’t print out (like 6 pages long). Will attach it.
B. Philadelphia Outreach
Dennie: Had a meeting last week with one of Co-Chairs of CHAC and I just wanted to meet with them to do any community service. Going to go ahead and speak to some penn grads and some people through the center to create a relationship from lambda and the center where we can get a bunch of people together, leave campus, and help LGBT youth. If any of you are interested please send me an email.
C. Greek Life
Alec: Dave Ashkenazy (pres of IFC) informed us that Scott Rakofsky is going to implement a menu system for the pledge process of diversity training. As you know, all pledges are required to go through a 6 week training program, including, RAPE, DART, etc. Scott and Dave want all pledges to go to one of a menu of things to go too. This menu includes drugs and alcohol, rape, and lgbt sensitivity training. We are working with the center for a program that can be deployed to this menu, and create a program if the whole frat wants to be trained. Going to an interfraternity meeting next Wednesday, and we will have a discussion in which ways we can get involved between the gay communities and the fraternities. One idea is having a skulls wine and cheese during national coming out day. I’m inclined to having charities for lgbt related funds. 
Yana: Is it only ALL MALE fraternities?

Alec: *Lengthy State*

Matt: What about co-ed fraternities?

Alec: Yes those are included.

Yana: And business frats?

Alec: I believe so. All Greek systems are held under 3 groups: IFC, PanHell, and Big C (the racial one).

Eliza: I would just say that as far as the menu deal, the people who are homophobic wouldn’t pick the lgbt sensitivity training.

Alec: I think that’s intuitively true, but the people that go to the DART training go to it so they are immunized from it and still need it, though don’t gain anything from it. Spring Rush isn’t till next spring, so we can raise our concerns then. We’ll have a policy forum regarding this and see what people want to do. The one benefit of the menu system is that the six week frat process will never be lengthened.

Terrence: They are downgrading from DART and one in four programs to a menu?

Alec: My understanding is that we’ve always had DART, then the RAPE thing came out so they put that in there. Then the frats said we are overloading the pledges, so they wanted a menu option.

Terrence: Is there anything being done to the homophobic pledge process.

Alec: Regarding the LGBT Center incident, that will not happen again. That’s on the one hand. For the inherently homophobic nature of the pledge process. There’s no way for us to be involved in this. It’s one of those things that I’m trying to build personal connections and focus on particular frats and deal with them on point-by-point basis. Far more difficult to unpack.

Michael: PanHell is going to cosponsor Day of Silence. 
IV. New Business
A. QPenn Co-Chair Elections
Dennie: Elections will be happening at the last GBM (based on what we spoke on regarding our last QPenn meeting). Kevin and I restructured the QPenn board. We spoke to the previous board and saw what went right and what went wrong, and we’ll be working on that over the summer.

B. Conditional Resignation
Alec: Matt, Yana, and I were all elected to the UA and will take our seats on April 23rd at 8 PM. I really really encourage you all to come to the meeting in Irvine Auditorium. It is to elect the new exec board of the UA, to represent the student body before the administration. I have decided after considerable thought to run for Vice Chair of External Affairs. This position entails running the UA Steering committee and being the assistant to the chair lobbying for undergraduates, and a whole variety of high level projects. I made this decision because I sincerely believe that this is a way for me to serve the whole community. This position allows people to make tangible change. We would have never gotten the 2/3rd vote to override the UA. Connecting with frats, and working on campus climate, I can make the voice heard at the highest level possible. I am running against Zac Byer who is a Penn Republican, and it will be a contested election. If I win the election, I will be required to step down as Lambda Alliance Political Affairs. This isn’t a light issue and I wanted to let you all know ahead of time. I look forward to a good election, and I hope to serve you regardless.
Yana: So, hypothetically, what happens to the Lambda Board?

Dennie: According to the constitution, the exec board can appoint a position. Given my understanding of political chair, we should have an election. I don’t think this is someone we should just pick and have a confirmation process. We will probably wait till next semester and we would have a special election at the beginning of the Fall.

Alec: Clearly I will be available to deal with all of the handover process to try and help out as best I can.
VI.  Open Forum

A. GLBT Engineers
Matt: Penngiqueers or..

Alec: Queer Gineers!

Matt: Meeting tomorrow at 3.

B. GLBT Nursing

Yana: I have a meeting with Bob next Thursday. I don’t know what’s going to happen or the direction. It’s definitely going to be an ALLIES group, I just don’t know enough people in nursing. I had a dinner with the dean of the nursing school. She actually brought it up. I’ll know more at my meeting next week. I’m also going to sell pins like the medical school. 
